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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission 


Minutes of the Combined Technology/Planning Meeting February 12, 2008 

In attendance:

	Commission Members 
Present
	Others Present

	
D. Baker-Planning Chair
	
J. Baxter
	
P. Diehl
	
B. Palmer

	
T. Keen-Technology Chair
	
K. Bounds
	
K. Foskey
	
J. Schneider

	
M. Adkins
	
K. Bunting-Howarth
	
T. Garrahan
	
B. Skotta

	
K. Blessing
	
B. Coleman
	
E. Hopkins
	
E. Webb

	
J. Elliott
	
G. Conaway
	
S. Kepfer
	


	
C. Larimore
	
	
	

	
J. Manchester
	
	
	


	
B. Vanderwende
	
	
	



	
C. West
	
	
	


	
	
	
	

	Commission Members 
Absent
	Ex-officios Present

	
R. Baldwin

	
W. Rohrer
	
G. Llewellyn

	
C. Solberg
	
	

	
R. Sterling
	
	


This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

Chairman Dave Baker called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance. 

Approval of Minutes:
C. Larimore motioned to approve the minutes of the November 27, 2007 Planning Subcommittee Meeting.

T. Keen seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

J. Manchester moved to accept the minutes of the January 15, 2007 Technology Subcommittee Meeting. 

B. Vanderwende seconded the motion which passed unanimously.


Discussion and Action Items:
Presentation: ‘Economics and the Poultry Grower’ (K. Bounds, VP, Mid-Atlantic Farm Credit): 

C. West introduced Mr. Bounds. He discussed the following points:

· The industry is seeing the tightest cash flow in 30 years of poultry financing

· New house guarantees look good, however land costs make many scenarios impossible

· Most existing growers are in financial trouble

· In a lot of cases, the poultry production is paying for little more than the poultry house payment, in fact, there are many who experience shortfalls

· More and more demand for improvements are being put on poultry growers, with no increase in financing

· Increased grain prices are driving meat prices up

· Overproduction is driving poultry prices down

D. Baker explained that the Delaware Federal Advisory Group has met with the EPA and that the EPA has reached the understanding that further improvements required of farm owners come with a price that growers may not afford. It would be helpful to have a letter or statement from the financing industry to negotiate phase-in improvements and plans. New practices required of growers will create hardship, and with grain prices rising, meat products are not going to be more profitable. 
Discuss and Act on Production Area BMPs and DNREC Recommendations

K. Bunting-Howarth addressed the group and named those who were instrumental in drafting the recommendations. She explained that existing BMPs should be followed, along with the new BMPs being drafted, such as good housekeeping. By following them, chances for detriment to streams is greatly reduced. A handout was distributed, which is attached to these minutes. Under the category of good housekeeping, the following language was agreed upon: “Manure cannot be stored in the production area in any manner with the potential to cause any nutrient run off.” T. Keen suggested that this item be tabled and sent back through Planning/ Technology Subcommittes prior to action.

Discuss and Act on Poultry Operations with No Litter-Manure Storage Systems

 EPA visits were prompted by exposed poultry litter and surrounding environments. B. Rohrer explained that the Delaware Nutrient Management Program (Program) identified 83 sites having manure storage not adhering to standards:

· 50 sites within the production area

· 33 sites within the application area

· some were too close to the road

· some were not six feet high

· 19 had no type of storage

Letters and Temporary Storage BMP Chart were sent to all that were identified. A handful of those identified do not want to cooperate and are hard to work with. Some are candidates for CAFOs. Most stated that they were just waiting for someone to remove the litter-manure. Approximately 2/3 of those identified grow poultry only. Relocation program will take crust-out, but there is a problem once it is already moved into a shed.

Discuss and Act on 3-Year Crop Removal Rate (J. Manchester)

There was a very brief discussion about crop removal rates. J. Manchester feels that phosphorus application should not be based on the best 4 out of the last 7 years; but instead should be based on average yield. Due to time constraints, the issue was tabled until the March 11 Subcommittee Meeting.

Public Comments:  

None

Next Meeting:
The next scheduled Planning/Technology Subcommittee Meeting will be March 11, 2008 
at 5:00 p.m.

Adjournment:
Chairman Baker adjourned the meeting at 6:55 p.m.
Approved,

D. Baker, Chair

Planning Subcommittee

BRR/psd
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